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photos to the office or email to 

church@stjohnsstpaul.org before the 

deadline shown. Thank you! 
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From the Reverend Jered Weber-Johnson 

My colleague, the Rev. Dr. Cameron Partridge, 

himself a trans man and Episcopal priest writes, 

We can view human beings as both a ‘bond’ of a 

wonderfully variegated creation and an agent, or 

workshop, of creation’s transformation into the heart of 

God. Humans were created last, reasoned the patristic 

theologians, and we were given the gift of gathering the 

whole together and lifting it up so that all creation might 

be transfigured by the Creator….When we stumbled in 

our feeble attempts to fulfill that vocation, Christ came 

into our midst and became the ‘fresh institution’ of 

creation, transfigured us in his image, and bound creation 

to himself—even the parts of creation that we do not 

always understand and that sometimes make us uneasy. It 

is through this transforming power of Christ that I, and 

many transgender people like me, find our true identity as 

children of God.  

This spring, the Episcopal Church’s Standing 

Commission on Liturgy and Music made available, 

through our Book of Occasional Services, a liturgy 

that acknowledges and blesses as holy the process of 

name change.  

At the beginning of the 21st century, the National 

Study of Youth and Religion was released as one of 

the most significant pieces of sociological research 

on faith in this country. The longitudinal study is 

an invaluable resource in the ongoing work of faith 

development and formation in children, youth, and 

family ministry.  

One key discovery was the strong correlation 

between “sticky faith” in children (faith that lasts 

into adulthood) and their relationships with adults 

who can communicate authentically and 

articulately about faith in ordinary life. These 

trusted adults are one of the most significant 

factors in sticky faith for the children in our care 

and keeping. 

In the past decade and a half, we have come to 

know Jean Hansen as one of those adults: a key 

figure in helping faith “stick” with and continue to 

positively influence our children through 

adolescence and into adulthood. As you read, she 

has worked hard to create a network of adults 

around each of our children, adults who can speak 

honestly and authentically about what God is up to 

in their lives. It is her work, and theirs, that have 

kept our ministry with our youngest members alive 

and moving forward.  

Now, that work transitions to a new staff leader 

and into a new season at St. John’s. The terrain 

ahead is not without significant challenges. As 

Jerome Berryman, creator of the renowned Godly 

what’s next for Children, Youth, and Family Ministry? 

The Episcopal Church has a long and complicated 

history of wrestling with and discerning the full 

inclusion of out gay and lesbian persons fully into 

our life and ministry. We have come, haltingly over 

time, to be a church that understands same-gender 

attraction as one of the diverse manifestations of 

God’s creation, and that people who identify as 

lesbian, gay, and bisexual are just as God intended 

them to be and that God loves them and each of us 

as we are and for who we are. 

As our understanding has grown, many have 

come to believe that people exist on a spectrum of 

sexuality and gender, as well as married, single, 

partnered, and celibate. Moreover, this spectrum 

manifests a great diversity of gender expressions. 

We know there are some who identify as 

transgender: those whose experience of their 

gender assigned at birth does not match their 

understanding of their own gender. The Episcopal 

Church has begun to evolve our polity and 

teaching to be inclusive of transgender, non-binary, 

gender-nonconforming, and genderfluid persons at 

all levels of ministry and life. 

TRANSITION AND THE  SERVICE OF RENAMING 

Continued on Page 5 

Continued on Page 6 
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 By Ellie Watkins 

Jean Hansen has always 

felt called to work with 

young people. “I remember 

how hard it was to be a 

teenager,” she says, “and 

how I wanted a youth 

community outside of my 

friends from school.”  

She started working at St. 

John’s in 2005 as the 

coordinator of the Youth 

Ministry. At the time, they 

used a variety of curricula 

and did a lot of fundraisers. 

When Jered Weber-Johnson came to St. John’s, he 

brought the Journey to Adulthood (J2A) 

curriculum with him, and Jean adopted that for 

youth ministry in 2012. The next year, she took 

over as coordinator of children’s ministry (which 

had previously just been Godly Play) and 

expanded it to include family ministry and 

intergenerational programming, such as the annual  

Advent Wreath Event and the Lent TV series.  

But now after 14 years, Jean is moving on to new 

endeavors “and a leap of faith.” She is leaving to 

pursue a Master’s degree in Special Education at 

the University of St. Thomas. “I still feel called to 

work with and advocate for young people, but in a 

new way. I truly love St. John’s, and I am so 

thankful for the things we’ve shared together.” 

Her experiences here haven’t been without their 

troubles. She broke her foot during a lock-in and 

had to stay off it for three months. She was in a car 

accident during a mission trip. On another mission 

trip, they arrived at the airport to find the wrong 

flight had been booked for them. “All I wanted to 

do was lay down in the middle of the airport and 

have a big temper tantrum,” she confesses. (But 

instead, with her usual quiet optimism, she 

shepherded the group home, and they returned the 

next day to begin their newly rescheduled trip.)  

Jean notes a lot of positive changes in Children, 

Youth, and Family (CYF) ministry during her time 

here. “There’s more volunteer buy-in,” she notes. 

Parents volunteering with Godly Play get to know 

other kids in the church sooner. In J2A and the 

confirmation mentors program, youth get to 

develop relationships with more adults in the 

church, and have more adults they know care for 

them. Overall, the CYF program has become more 

intergenerational, with more people wanting to be 

a part of it. The “ministry of being with” has taken 

root in CYF under Jean’s care. 

CYF is also supported by the dedicated team that 

Jean has built—a team that, she says, has really 

stepped up. “When you ask them to do something, 

they get it done!” 

Another positive was the change from youth 

mission trips to pilgrimages. Although the 

pilgrimages often include a service project, they 

have a broader overall goal: to acknowledge that a 

young person has a faith life, and to honor that. 

She’s seen the pilgrimages have a profound effect 

on those who participate. “They can’t articulate it 

right away, but they can articulate it years later as 

“It’s A LIFE-AFFIRMING JOB”  
CELEBRATING JEAN HANSEN  
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Play curriculum, noted in a recent article in the 

Christian Century: “If learning to be a Christian is 

like learning a language, then teaching children to 

speak Christian is more complicated than it used to 

be. Families don’t go to church as much as they 

once did, and the culture does not naturally 

support Christian speech or Christian ways of 

thinking about the world.”  

If children are to have faith that sticks with them 

into adulthood, they need sustained contact with 

folks who can speak the language. That exposure 

requires an ecosystem that nurtures both adults 

and children. It will require a recommitment of 

effort, energy, and resources equal in the church to 

that which we give to our programs, liturgies, and 

formation for adults.  

This season of transition is the perfect time for 

our faith community to take stock and to assess 

with honesty and care, whether we need new 

resources or a better redistribution of resources to 

tackle the challenges of faith formation for children 

and youth at St. John’s.  

During May and June we will host three listening 

sessions, one for parents of young children, one for 

youth, and one for all members. A search team is 

being convened and a job description posted.  

In addition, there will be a survey for all members 

asking for good feedback about our hopes and 

aspirations for ministry with our youngest 

members and their families. Do you think St. 

John’s has a place for people of all ages to use 

their God-given gifts? Are children and youth as 

welcome and fully included in our faith 

community? In worship? In faith in action? In 

formation? In music? What do you most 

appreciate about our current ministry with 

children, youth, and families? What do you hope 

to see next? We want to hear from you at these 

listening sessions and in the anonymous 

responses we gather with this survey. 

In June, we will begin interviewing candidates 

with the hope to call a new staff leader for 

Children, Youth, and Family ministry to partner 

with us in shaping our programs, building use, 

worship, and formation, to better connect with 

families and our youngest members, helping 

transmit the faith, and celebrate the faith and gifts 

in each generation.  

As Berryman concludes, “just as the 

commitment to creating meaningful worship 

reaps its own rewards, so too teaching our 

children [and youth] the language of faith has 

deeper benefit than we can imagine. Jesus said 

that if we would welcome his kingdom, we must 

do so like a little child. In teaching children [and 

youth] the language of faith, we enter into the 

mystery anew.” 

—Jered Weber-Johnson 

 

young adults.”  

Jean credits her work here with helping her 

develop skills to advocate for young people. “St. 

John’s has formed me not just as a leader but a 

morally responsible leader.”  

“Having children made me realize it’s really 

important for kids to feel safe in their 

environments. If I can be a safe person for them, it 

can lead to learning and growth.” 

“It’s a life-affirming sort of job,” she says, where 

you know “there’s a greater point to what you’re 

doing.” More than managing the program, her 

role is knowing and taking an interest in the kids. 

And it wasn’t just the kids. “It has been amazing 

getting to know people here.” Her interactions 

with adults, and the friendships and support that 

have continued long after parents’ kids have aged 

out of the youth programs, have filled her soul. 

“Having the opportunity to known and be known 

by these families … you’re part of their larger 

family. They want you to walk with them. It’s 

profound to share in their struggles and 

suffering.“ 

 

what’s next for Children, Youth, and Family Ministry? 

Continued from Page 3 
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My Story 
By Jennifer Neil Tianen 

My dear friends in Christ, 

I am not the pronoun police and I do not 

have a politically correct ideological agenda 

to impose upon you. This renaming is an 

invitation to a process of me becoming a 

new creature in Christ. It is not mandatory 

upon you. My birth name is Neil and I have 

always loved that name. For those of you who have 

known me as Neil for the approximately last three 

years that I have been with you, and who feel more 

comfortable still calling me that, then I welcome 

still being called so. For those of you who are 

willing to call me Jennifer, then I embrace your 

affirmation.  

I stand here in the shadow of a lifelong fear. Not 

an overconcerned fear born of vain male pride. 

Rather, a fear born of violation, assault, suicide, 

and harassment. A fear that taught me to blend in 

to survive. I should not have survived; there are 

factors that can be tallied and I had too many of 

them to have come through to health and spiritual 

glory. But I did survive and thrive. So I am here 

today, moving from joy to joy. 

It could have been otherwise. When I was young, 

I secretly carried a knife in my pocket. It was not 

there to defend myself or to hurt anyone else. It 

was there as a great comfort and solace that I could 

make it all go away in one quick slice. The blade 

was resting upon my wrist and I very nearly pulled 

it. Instead, I chose to live and suffer through to a 

hoped-for better day.  

I am so glad that I lived to have this better day. 

To have known the love of my life who prepares 

my heavenly mansion next to hers. To have stared 

into the trusting eyes of my baby boys. To come 

here on Sundays and share communion with you.  

I was born differently than I would have liked to 

be. That was God’s Will. But God’s Will is not 

always immutable. God has opened new doors and 

shown me a way forward at last to be my long-

wished-for self.  

 

 

As the introduction to that rite reads, “When an 

event or experience leads a baptized person to 

take or to be given a new name, the following may 

be used to mark this transition in the parish 

community...This new beginning is distinct from 

the new life begun in Holy Baptism, which 

conveys regeneration and the responsibilities of 

Christian discipleship.” We recognize that there 

are many reasons a person might need to change 

their name. And, in the case of transgender 

persons, the process of transitioning from one 

gender expression to another very likely includes 

the process of changing one’s name. I am grateful 

then for this liturgy making possible for ours and 

other faith communities, to come around a person 

in transition, to bless and give thanks for the 

renewing and reclaiming of their truest God-given 

identities. 

At St. John’s we have come to know trans and 

gender-nonconforming individuals as integral 

members in our life as a faith community. On June 

30, I am delighted we will be able to use this 

service for one such member, Jennifer, as she 

makes the courageous step of changing her name 

and affirming her identity as a woman before God 

and us her faith community. Here you will read 

some of Jennifer’s own reflecting on her 

experience of living in transition. I hope you will 

experience the same gratitude and wonder I felt at 

Jennifer’s vulnerability and authenticity in sharing 

this part of herself with us, as together we honor 

what God is up to in her life. 

Again, as my colleague, the Reverend Dr. 

Cameron Partridge writes, such a moment “can be 

a part of our rebirth and new life that accompanies our 

membership in Christ’s body...I have many times 

encountered transgender people who tell their own lives 

as stories of salvation history. Many, including myself, 

are people for whom the mystery of faith finally helped 

us claim our selves, our souls and bodies, as vessels of 

reconciliation.” 

—Jered Weber-Johnson 

TRANSITION AND THE  SERVICE OF RENAMING 
Continued from Page 3 
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BEING LGBT IN THE  

EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
By Kevin Seitz-Paquette 

Our culture would have 

us believe that there is 

some inherent tension in 

being both Christian and a 

member of the LGBT 

community. In my own 

past, I’ve heard things like 

“being gay isn’t sinful, but 

being in a homosexual 

relationship is,” or, from LGBT friends, “why should 

you be a part of a movement that hates us?” The 

latter cut particularly deep—homophobia is not 

exclusively a Christian problem, and all of 

Christianity is not a homophobic movement. The 

view of incompatibility between the Christian and 

LGBT communities persists, however, and I had 

fallen victim to it by the time I graduated college. 

When I was a teenager, and I was first starting to 

grapple with one of life’s most troublesome 

questions—whether some people are evil by nature—

my father answered that “God’s law is written on the 

heart of all men and women.” Even as I wandered 

outside the Church, the law written on my heart told 

me that LGBT individuals were not actually 

unwelcome. To the contrary, I felt pulled towards 

finding a faith community that would celebrate LGBT 

individuals and welcome them as children of God.  

To be LGBT and Christian is to recognize that God 

created us—all of us—in his image, and that we are 

called to honor that image by living authentically. We 

know that the Church is a place that looks in awe at 

all that God has created and welcomes it. By our own 

experience, especially at St. John’s, we have felt the 

Christian community telling us that our relationships 

are just one more manifestation of God’s love for us.  

God transcends the lines that humans use to create 

division, like race, gender, and sexual orientation. 

The Christian community reflects that transcendence 

in its diversity, and LGBT Christians play an 

important part in the completing the big quilt that is 

the Church. 

There are pictures of me from when I was 5 

years old. I have always loved those 

pictures. When I have shown them, I 

have been asked, “Who is the little 

girl?” That used to embarrass me, but 

not anymore. I see them as how I 

would like to have stayed while 

growing up. Frail, blond, and pretty. 
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By The Rev. Barbara Mraz 

Mary Johnson and Dr. Lynn Hartmann each 

spent over thirty years working at the world-

renowned medical facility in Rochester. Lynn was 

an oncologist and Mary was a chaplain. They’ve 

been together for 24 years and married for five. 

They recently moved to St. Paul, started attending 

St. John’s last year, and can usually be seen at the 

8am service. 

At the upcoming OWLs luncheon on May 14, 

they will speak about their experiences and the 

insights they have gained during this time. 

Following are two brief bios:  

Dr. Lynn Hartmann: 
I was born and raised in the Chicago area but 

migrated to Minnesota in 1986 to start an 

Oncology fellowship at Mayo, after medical 

school (Northwestern) and Internal Medicine 

training (University of Iowa). While I have come 

to love Minnesota deeply, 

during my first years here I 

was still a Cubs fan and thus 

missed rooting for the 1987 and 

1991 Champion MN Twins!  

   Some highlights of my years 

at Mayo: Meeting my life 

partner Mary Johnson; being 

the first woman to join the 

Oncology staff in 1988 and 

helping to mentor and recruit 

numerous trainees and young staff—women now 

make up 30% of the Oncology staff!  

My areas of focus in Oncology were breast and 

gynecologic cancers, especially improving options 

for prediction of risk of developing these 

conditions, and options for risk reduction. I 

started the Women’s Cancer Program at Mayo, 

which today is the largest program in the Mayo 

Clinic Cancer Center.  

What I enjoyed most about my career at Mayo 

was the team spirit among the staff and sharing in 

the lives of so many remarkable patients. 

Mary Johnson 
I was born and raised on the 

banks of the Missouri River in 

a small, college town in South 

Dakota. I became a Minnesotan 

when I moved to Rochester to 

complete my chaplaincy 

training in the late 1970s after 

finishing my theological 

education in Seattle.  

Hospital chaplaincy at The Mayo Clinic was a 

wonderful privilege. Over the course of 30+ years 

at the bedside, I had the opportunity to work with 

individuals and families from all over the world 

whose lives were in transition because of life-

limiting or life-threatening illness. They were my 

greatest teachers.  

At this point in my life, my spiritual journey 

brings me to the Episcopal Church where I find 

warmth, hospitality, intelligent theological 

reflection, and meaningful spiritual practice. 

SIX DECADES AT MAYO 
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The Extroverted Actuary 
Jim Johnson receives this year’s Servant Leader award  

By Ellie Watkins 

Jim Johnson is a longtime fixture 

at St. John’s—a friendly face 

greeting people on Sundays and an 

experienced voice contributing to 

committee decisions. He’s a cradle 

Episcopalian with a longtime 

interest in evangelism; he joined St. 

John’s in 1975 and was elected to 

the Vestry four years later.  

His first assignment was co-chair 

of Fellowship with Lola Ferguson. 

“We were a really good team,” he remembers. They 

served during the St. John’s Centennial, an entire 

year’s worth of celebrations, culminating in a 

banquet with the parish and all its former rectors. 

“It was the most people I’ve ever seen in our 

gymnasium.”  

After that, he was asked to chair the stewardship 

committee. It was a time of high inflation in 

America, and St. John’s was facing a potential 

financial crisis. Jim helped change the previous 

model and got people talking about pledging and 

giving. The congregation responded, and they 

ended their campaign with an impressive surplus 

of $71,000. “I’m really proud of that,” Jim notes. 

After that, he became Senior Warden. “The day 

Grayson Clary told me he was resigning was not a 

great day for me, because I knew it would be a big 

responsibility to find a replacement for him!” The 

church wanted to make their associate rector, Tom 

Harries, their interim rector, but the diocese’s 

policy was to bring in someone new. A deadlock 

ensued. It ended when Jim, attending an unrelated 

Christmas party at the Minneapolis Club, saw 

Bishop Robert Anderson at a different party next 

door. Jim ran after him and caught up with him on 

the stairway landing. They agreed on a 

compromise: Harries could become the interim 

rector if St. John’s stopped using the 1928 prayer 

book at the 8am service! Jim attended 8am services 

to personally explain the transition to the new 

prayer book, and it went smoothly.  

    Jim also served as greeter at the 

door for 13 years. Assisted by 

Eleanor Hartman, he kept copious 

notes on visitors. “I really like 

meeting new people,” he says, 

adding that hospitality is so 

important. “Greeting people at the 

door is one of the keys. If you’re 

new in any setting, you don’t know 

what to do” and you appreciate 

someone who can guide you right 

away. “A little gesture” like inviting 

someone to coffee hour during the 

Peace or delivering a loaf of bread to a visitor 

“makes all the difference.” 

He hosted a lot of brunches for new members at 

his house—indeed, many current members joined 

after attending one of Jim’s brunches! It’s one of his 

most powerful contributions to St. John’s. 

And there are many other contributions in Jim’s 

history of servant leadership here. He served as 

treasurer from 2000-2013. He helped organize the 

Cornerstone Trust, the church’s endowment fund, 

and continues to serve as a trustee. He organized 

the Men’s Breakfast, “a wonderful group” for a 

long time with Don Husband. He’s been chairman 

of the building committee since 1996. The 

committee handles capital projects, aesthetics, gift 

acceptance, and memorials. “It all ties in with 

outreach and evangelism.” They’ve overseen 

everything from railings and ramps to renovating 

the undercroft. It “looked just like a 1902 basement 

in someone’s house!” Now this clean, updated 

space is a key part of our programming.  

But if it starts to seem like Jim does it all, he’ll set 

you straight. “I would be lousy at lots of things it 

takes to run a church!” he laughs. He’s quick to 

compliment the work of many others around the 

church and what a great job they’re doing. “You 

have to match people with their talents. That’s 

what teamwork is all about. That’s how you have 

progress and move ahead. A church is like a 

village. It takes a village to make things work.” 
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May 5: Jered Weber-Johnson, Alaska and India 
One could argue that travel is sacred. On a pilgrimage, the 

journey outward is mirrored by a heightened inward seeking. My 

journeys last summer were both punctuated by moments of great 

surprise and delight, as well as feelings of dislocation and 

disorientation. And both were opportunities to discover God alive 

and well in my life and in my story in both new and familiar 

ways. I'm still unpacking what these pilgrimages meant and will 

mean for me and my family, and am delighted to share some of 

what I'm unpacking with our parish community. 

In May, our 9am Sunday Faith Formation 

will feature three speakers sharing stories 

from three different pilgrimages. Come to 

the Fireside Room to listen and discuss, and 

to journey with them from old to new life.  

May 12: Keely Morgan, Peru 
In my experience the transformation of pilgrimage lies in the magic of the land, the 

spirits of the land, and the souls met along the way.  Each Peru in particular calls 

me back again and again, with its deep reverence for Mother Earth (Pachamama) 

and the Mountains.  With each ceremony, trek, meditation, shared meal, I am 

witness to hearts opening and a healing, that would otherwise take years of 

therapy and searching, unfolding in a matter of moments and days.  Everyone 

who is the least bit open leaves with a more open heart, a heart that is a bit more 

healed if not a lot more, a heart full of hope and love, and a clearer direction for 

who and how they are called to be in this world.  It is truly the greatest blessing. 

May 19: St. John’s travelers, Jerusalem 
Preconceived notions about what I would see and 

experience were reshaped. Did Jesus really walk this way? 

Did this miracle really happen, and did it happen here? 

Somehow, those questions were not as important to me  

as I thought they would be. What I did find was the 

“action“ Jesus. The Jesus of shrines is great, but what I 

really sensed was Jesus’ continually challenging people to 

“do something about it.” I think I will know if I have been 

transformed when I choose to “do something about it“ upon my return to the states. Being 

Episcopalian to me means having more questions than answers. After one week, my time in Israel was 

leaving me with even more questions than I came with. I’m more than fine with that. —Otto Paier 
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Service Schedules 

READERS:                               Bob Linehan, Coordinator (rlinehan@gmail.com) 

May 5: 8am Mary Johnson; 10am Sabine Krall, Terry Dinovo 

May 12:  8am Brad McCanna; 10am John Graham, Shirley Sailors 

May 19:  8am Sr. Julian Smith-Boyer; 10am Paige Hagstrom, Cammie Beattie 

May 26: 8am Joan McCanna; 10am Jeff Olsen, Judy Southwick 

June 2: 8am Jay Debertin; 10am Tony Clark, Keith Davis 

June 9: 8am Dave Borton; 10am Alden Drew, Bob Linehan 

June 16: 8am Sr. Julian Smith-Boyer; 10am Don Postema, Kevin Seitz-Paquette 

June 23: 8am Colleen Swope; 10am Jill Thompson, Chris Matter 

June 30: 8am Mary Johnson; 10am Lyelle Palmer, Mark McInroy 

Most current schedule at www.stjohnsstpaul.org/worship-music/lay-readers 

USHERS:                              Jeff Olsen, Head Usher (jolsen4338@gmail.com)                 
May 5: Cammie Beattie, Julia Ferguson & Rick Rinkoff, Barbara Lindeke 

May 12: Patty Byrne Pfalz, Alden Drew & Mimie Pollard, Rick Moore 

May 19: Tom Eyre, Mary & Peter Gilbertson, Diane Power 

May 26: Gary & Paige Hagstrom, Shirley Sailors 

June 2: Patty Byrne Pfalz, Rick Moore, Sally Sand 

June 9: Julia Ferguson & Rick Rinkoff, Diane Power 

June 16: Alden Drew & Mimie Pollard, Peter Gilbertson 

June 23: Gary & Paige Hagstrom, Jennifer Frost Rosendale & Peter Rosendale 

June 30: Mary & Peter Gilbertson, Shirley Sailors  

Most current schedule at www.stjohnsstpaul.org/worship-music/ushers 

GREETERS:                              Tom Eyre, Head Greeter  (tweyresr@gmail.com) 

May 5: Mary Ann Jackson, Alice Johnson, Jennifer Kinkead 

May 12: John Lawyer, Barbara Lindeke, Eric Odney 

May 19: Jeff & Peggy Olsen, Sally Sand 

May 26: Tom Eyre, Holly & Don Weinkauf 

June 2: Cindy Bertheau, Jennifer Frost Rosendale & Peter Rosendale 

June 9: Beth Bowman, Josh Colton, Diane Wallace-Reid 

June 16:  Mary Ann Jackson, Alice Johnson, Jennifer Kinkead 

June 23: John Lawyer, Barbara Lindeke, Mary Ann Mason 

June 30: Eric Odney, Jeff & Peggy Olsen 

Most current schedule at www.stjohnsstpaul.org/worship-music/greeters 

ALTAR GUILD:          
Diane Power, Coordinator 
(powerdianep@gmail.com) 
May 5: Diane’s team 

May 12: Dusty’s team 
May 19: Colleen’s team 

May 26: Terri’s team 

June 2: Diane’s team 

June 9: Dusty’s team 
June 16: Colleen’s team 
June 23: Terri’s team 

June 30: Diane’s team 
Most current schedule at  
www.stjohnsstpaul.org/ 
worship-music/altar-guild 

COFFEE HOUR:  
Paige Hagstrom, Coordinator 
(gphagstrom@gmail.com) 
May 5: Phyllis Merrill 
May 12: Jill & John Thompson 
May 19: Jean Hansen reception 

May 26: Gary & Paige Hagstrom 

June 2: Kathy Brown 

June 9: Wavenley Bishop 
June 16: Ellie Watkins 
June 23: Open, volunteer needed 
June 30: Open, volunteer needed 
Most current schedule at  
www.stjohnsstpaul.org/
community-life/coffee-hour 

ACOLYTES:      Ellie Watkins, Coordinator (elizabeth.watkins@stjohnsstpaul.org) 

May 5: Elliot Wall, Will & Thomas Rinkoff,  Maren Johnson 

May 12:  Thea Bischof,  Charlie Docherty, Mugeegbaykola & Hawah Sharon 

Koroma 

May 19:  Linnea Krall, Jude Weber-Johnson, Maggie Baxter, Jayan Nair 

May 26: Thea Bischof 

June 2: Elliot Wall 

June 9: Sabine Krall, Jude Weber-Johnson, Jayan Nair 

June 16: Maren Johnson, Charlie Docherty 

June 23: Maggie Baxter 

June 30: Jayan Nair  

Most current schedule at www.stjohnsstpaul.org/worship-music/acolytes 

VERGERS: 
Bob Linehan, Coordinator 

(rlinehan@gmail.com) 

May 5: Linnea Krall 
May 12: Pyne Neepaye 
May 19: Bill Sherfey 

May 26: Keith Davis 

June 2: Bob Linehan 

June 9: Linnea Krall 
June 16: Pyne Neepaye 
June 23: Bill Sherfey 

June 30: Keith Davis 
Most current schedule at  
www.stjohnsstpaul.org/ 
worship-music/vergers 
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Have your address or phone number changed?  

Is your birthday missing or incorrect?   

Log on to My St. John’s (tinyurl.com/mysaintjohns)  

to update your records. 
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May 
1 Dave Borton 
2 Todd Johnson 
 Jan Bressoud 
3 Cameron Gemlo 
5 Bill Lindeke 
 Jackson Scheel 
 Oak Hansen 
6 John Kinkead 
 John Nicholson 

Latham Miller 
7 John MacBain 
8 Benji Amundson 
10 Susan McCarthy 
 Sarah Baxter 
11 Maxwell Spencer 
12 Ailsa Schmidt 
13 Monica Cook 
 Bristol Marie Tiller 

14 Anne Howie 
15 Charlie Docherty 
 Paul Johnson 
16 Elaine Sutton 
 Lauren Loch 
18 Phyllis Merrill 
19 Melissa Ek 
 Jim Johnson 
20 Estelle Berger- 

             Thompson 
21   John Madsen 
22 Andy Olsen 
23 Margo Georgeson 
 Peter Gilbertson 
 Simon Schmidt 
24 Richard Brynteson 
 Tony Grundhauser 

Dan Quinn 
29 Judy Diedrich 

30 Barbara Lindeke 
31 Kathy Brown 
 Maren Johnson 
 

 June 
3 Peno Pyne Neepaye 
4 Christopher Matter 
5 Barbara Sommers 

Harrison Smith 
7 Oliver McInroy 
8 Patrick Schmidt 
9 Betty Myers 
11 Sue MacIntosh 
12 Eric Odney 
13 Craig Lindeke 

Sam Ryan 
14 Laura Holland 

16 Cynthia Bronson  
                Sweigert 

17 Dagan McCann 
18 Ed Cook 

Diane Wallace-Reid 
19 Bill Sherfey 
21 Rianna Matter 
22 Ian Hansen 
23 Eva Gemlo 

Jeff Olsen 
25 Patty Voje 
26 Genevieve Solid 

Lacy Ellingson 
27 Henry Powers 

Susie Ragland 
29 John Kinkead 

Bill Svrluga 
30 Craig Solid 

Happy Birthday to... 

60 Kent Street, Saint Paul, MN 55102 

stjohnsstpaul.org 

Join us for Holy Eucharist at 8:00 & 10:00 am Sundays 

 

Address Service Requested 


